EAST GOSCOTE PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday, April 11th 2018 at 7.30pm in the East Goscote Village Hall.

Present:



Cllr S Lander


Cllr R Merry Howe




Cllr S Gerrard


Cllr J Malpus (Chair)


Cllr L Needham

Cllr M Gonulalan


Cllr K Preston


Cllr C Duffy


Cllr J Poland





2 Members of the public

The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting and explained that this was the forum for village issues and was not a Parish Council meeting; however, any questions may be dealt with at a future meeting, and would not be debated at this meeting.  Any personal matters or complaints should be 
put to the council in writing. All Councillors present were available to listen to any issues that residents may wish to bring to their attention. 

18/001

Apologies for absence: Cllr L Castle, Cllr E Garner, PCSO Harburt, Mr M Webbon
18/002

To confirm the minutes of the last Annual Parish Meeting.



The minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday April 12th 2017 were accepted



as a true and correct record of the proceedings. 

18/003

Matters arising from the minutes: 
· One Councillor asked why there was again no Borough Councillor report issued with the agenda and papers. Cllr Gerrard said she was waiting for some information and has a 
verbal report to give.
· It was noted that the resident request for a disabled parking space in Merchants Common car park was actioned.
18/004

Matters arising from the Police 

Annual figures were extracted by the Clerk from the website UK Crime Stats which gave a breakdown of offences and a total number of 98 crimes at East Goscote 

for the period Feb 17 – Jan 18.   There were 92 for the previous 12 months ( Feb 16 – Jan 17). Cllr Preston said that violent crimes were very high. Was this a trend ? Will raise this with the police at a future meeting.
18/005

Chairman’s Report



The Chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting.  



He had produced a written report included in everyone’s papers.



Some of the issues covered were:-

· Council and Staff
· Planning 
· The cost of vandalism – this year amounted to £100.00 

· Dog Fouling
· The Village Hall
· East Goscote Library

· The Parish Phone App/website
· Fitness equipment

· Neighbourhood Watch

· Christmas Events

· The Snow Warden Scheme

· Village Trees

· The Long Furrow Magazine

· Re-opening of “The Plough”

· First Aid Training

· Leases

· Speedwatch Scheme

· Next year’s projects

The Chairman paid tribute to: Our County Councillor, Our Borough Councillor, Our MP Mr Argar, and our PCSO’s for all their hard work. He also thanked the Council staff team for all their hard work this year.


He also wished to thank East Goscote Library for hosting the Christmas celebrations.


On a final note, the Chairman said it was a very special year for our Clerk who had 

reached 25 years’ service.  A presentation evening was organised and the Clerk received 

a plaque and a watch from the Council, in addition, she will be representing our Council 

in May when she attends the Queens Garden Party. 
18/006

Finance report
The annual report was issued to everyone present, along with information about the precept.  The 2018/19 budget would be £82,300.00 with the precept at £56,560. This equated to a cost of £60.56 for a band D property which is a 3.74% decrease on last year.  



Projects for 2018/19 include improvements to the Lilac Way Play Area, continued support for the library and hopefully an event at Christmas for the elderly.
There were no questions.

18/007

Borough Councillors Report
Cllr Gerrard gave a verbal report.

She gave information relating to:-

· LRALC becoming a PLC – Cllr Gerrard is on the Board of directors
· UEFA under 17’s championship – Cllr Gerrard is volunteering at Loughborough University
· Street Lighting

· Grass Cutting

· Rats

· Sims takeover and re-opening as “The Plough

· Planning applications and the Application by Gladman Developments

· Pavilion Hire

· Rearsby Roses – Playground – remaining problems
Cllr Gerrard confirmed that only a limited number of questions are allowed at Charnwood.

Discussion ensued regarding the increase to the Garden Waste Scheme. Cllr Needham asked if incidents of fly tipping would be monitored once this scheme increases in price,

The Chairman said that he had written a personal letter complaining about this increase.

18/008

County Councillor’s Report


A written report was issued to everyone present.


Cllr Poland said that he has had a busy 12 months, however the biggest challenge is the 

difficult financial situation at County. Leics is the worst funded County in the country 

and £54 million worth of savings have to be found by 2022.  The Government have 

announced that there will be a review of local authority funding in 2020 and they are 

looking closely at the model proposed by Leicestershire. 


Cllr Poland said that within the village he has been pleased to work with residents, the 

Parish Council and Borough Councillor on a wide range of matters. These have included 

issues around street lighting, The Plough, the storage container on Ploughmans Lea, 

road safety issues, and an assortment of other matters. Cllr Poland said that he looks 

forward to continuing his work over the coming year.



Cllr Preston thanked Cllr Poland for his excellent work in his first year of office. The 

Chairman thanked Mr Poland for all his hard work.

18/009

East Goscote Community Library


Cllr Malpus included a written report in everyone’s papers.



LCC will be reducing the income for the library next year which means we have to rely 

on fundraising even more.  It is estimated that the libraries expenditure in this next year 

will amount to £3,000.  The committee has built up a balance of £10,000 due to the 

generosity of various organisations and individuals in East Goscote and surrounding 

Areas. The organisations include



East Goscote and Queniborough Parish Council, Rearsby Village Hall committee and 

various groups at St Hildas Church.


The Santa event and the Afternoon tea both organised by Library volunteers were a 

great success.



Thanks to Laurie Needham for organizing a series of talks, Marie Pole for running 

weekly coffee mornings, various volunteers for organizing raffles, and Carole Clohesy 

for running a successful Romp and Rhyme group for pre-school children.



There are currently 26 volunteers and a committee who are committed to keeping the 

library open. A big thank you to everyone involved who help to support the library – we 

hope this will continue.

18/010

Matters arising by permission of the Chairman

One member of the public said thank you to all the Councillors, for giving up their time 
and doing a great job running this village.  

She also gave special thanks to all the library volunteers for keeping the library open and 
offering such a warm welcome to library users.

One member of the public said that he had found it difficult hearing the speeches in the 
hall and asked the committee to consider this.

The Chairman thanked everyone for attending.
The meeting closed at 8.15pm

L. Pizer          
11th April 2018



